A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS & SAFETY OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WAS HELD IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM AT THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON TUESDAY, MAY 17, 2016 AT 10:00 A.M.

PRESENT: Warren V. Nash, president, Cheryl Cotner-Bailey, member and Mickey Thompson, member. 

OTHERS PRESENT:  Police Chief Bailey, Assistant Police Chief Fudge, Major Popp, Fire Chief Juliot, Fire Marshal Koehler, Brandon Sailings, David Hall, Mike Hall, Courtney Lewis, Larry Summers, Alicia Meredith, Bryan Slade, Jessica Campbell, David Brewer, David Duggins, Chris Gardner, Tonya Fischer, Sandy Boofter and Vicki Glotzbach 

CALL TO ORDER:

Mr. Nash called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Rob Tuma with Graceland Baptist Church re: Banner Permit 
Mr. Tuma requested two banner locations and dates for their Vacation Bible School event.  He explained that they would like to put the first banner on Main Street from May 17th to May 31th and the second would be the Charlestown Road location from May 30th – June 17th.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.
2. Jackie Robinson with Bethel AME Church re: Fish Fry on corner of Vincennes and Main St. 
Mr. Robinson stated that they would like to have a fish fry on Friday, June 17th from 12:00 p.m. until 6:00 p.m.

Mr. Thompson asked if they are wanting to close Vincennes Street.
Mr. Robinson replied no.

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked if they will have trash receptacles.
Mr. Robinson replied yes. 
Mr. Thompson moved to approve, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.
3. Matt Tompary with Kroger re: Installing sign in right of way 
Mr. Tompary explained that Kroger currently has two signs on State Street and they are proposing to get rid of both of those in the remodel and would like to put up a new sign in the right-of-way.  He presented a drawing and reviewed it with the board, said drawing is on file with the City Clerk’s office. 
Mr. Thompson stated that the reason the city has that right-of-way is for the traffic signal and the sign will not interfere with the loops or line-of-sight. 
Mr. Nash asked if this will all be happening at the same time. 
Mr. Tompary stated that sign move would happen first. 
Mr. Summers stated that he would suggest that they get an insurance policy on the sign to cover the city just in case anything were to happen within the right-of-way. 
Mr. Nash asked what the amount should be.
Mr. Summers stated that he would ask Mr. Gibson.
Mr. Thompson moved to take this under advisement, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.
4. Derek Misch re: IN-AWC traffic control plan
Mr. Misch presented traffic control plans for a closure on Roanoke Avenue between Robin Road and Brookview drive from May 18-20 & 26, and a closure between Houston Street and North Audubon Drive from May 23-25. 
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.

Mr. Misch presented a traffic control plan for a closure on Ekin Avenue between Silver Street and Indiana Avenue for May 23-27.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.
COMMUNICATIONS – PUBLIC:

Mark Cassidy asked who is in charge of street names in New Albany.
Mr. Nash stated that he assumes that it is Board of Works.
Mr. Cassidy stated that he lives on Miede Drive and they have a new sign that says Miede Court but it has always been Miede Drive.
Mr. Thompson stated that he looked it up to find out how it is supposed to be spelled and found it both ways, and they will have to take the sign down since it says court and replace it.
OLD BUSINESS:

1. Change in existing pavement markings and installation of traffic signal on Charlestown Road
Tom Schellenberg stated that he talked with Don Lopp and the county and they have agreed to the changes with the traffic signal. He explained that they are in the process of making those changes and will get them to Mr. Summers once they are completed. 
Mr. Nash asked if it will be turned over to the city.
Mr. Schellenberg replied yes.  He passed out a drawing of the pavement markings and explained that currently traffic does not have to stop at Sunset Drive but you have to merge into the left lane at Smithwood Drive. He stated that once the signal is installed traffic will be coming to a stop at Sunset Drive so there will not be enough distance to get anyone that is in the right lane merged into the left lane so they are proposing that they dedicate the right lane to a right turn only, starting at Professional Court. He explained that they will have the appropriate signage at the location to direct the flow of traffic. 
Mr. Summers stated that he met with Mr. Schellenberg about the striping some time back and this is something they worked on together. He explained that they have addressed any concerns he had and he is okay with this plan. 
Mr. Nash asked Mr. Summers if he is satisfied with the justification for a light there.

Mr. Summers replied yes.  

Mr. Schellenberg stated that this will also involve widening the north side entrance to Northside Christian Church. 
Mr. Thompson moved to approve the traffic signal and pavement markings, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.
TABLED ITEMS:

COMMUNICATIONS - CITY OFFICIALS:

1. Vicki Glotzbach for INAWC re: Street cut at 705 Pearl Street (main leak)
Mr. Thompson moved to approve, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.

2. Mike Hall re: Street closure requests
Mr. Hall stated that they would like to close Market Street from Pearl to 3rd and Bank Street from Main to Spring, from 6:00 a.m. until 10:00 p.m. on May 29th for the Boomtown Ball and Festival.

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey asked if he has spoken with St. Mark’s Church.
Mr. Hall replied yes.
Mr. Nash asked if he spoke with Second Baptist
Mr. Hall stated that he hasn’t but he will. 

Mr. Thompson asked for times. 

Mr. Hall stated 6:00 a.m. - 10:00 p.m.

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve the closure, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.

Mr. Hall requested the yearly closures for the Bicentennial Park Concert Series beginning June 10th and it will be every Friday during the summer. He explained that the plan is to close it at 1:00 p.m. for the first show to get back into the rhythm and then they will push it back. 
Mr. Nash asked what time the concerts start. 

Mr. Hall replied 6:30 p.m.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries. 
APPOINTMENTS: 

BIDS:

Mr. Summers stated that they worked to improve the specifications from last year’s paving and asked Mr. Christmas to come up to discussion some of those improvements. 
Mr. Christmas stated the bids are for the annual paving and rehabilitation contract.  He explained that similar to the past they identified a significant number of areas in need of repair and they should keep in mind that they are only going to do the amount of work that utilizes the funds that are available so the total price today is just a basis for awarding the contract. He stated that one of the improvements to the specs included identifying the areas that need work up front and mapping that will hopefully reduce some uncertainty and ambiguity, and will also improve the level of utility coordination. He explained that another improvement is the increased level of sampling and testing requirements for the contractors that is shifted more towards INDOT specifications to improve quality control. He stated that they are pilot testing some fiber reinforcements into the mix to determine if it will be effective in reduction or postponement of cracking.  
Mr. Nash opened the following bids for paving:

Dave O’Mara Contracting 


$2,544,466.00

E & B Paving, Inc.



$3,268,726.00


MAC Construction



$2,282,645.50


Louisville Paving Co.



$3,097,278.60

Mr. Nash stated that legal department will review the bids and the board will award the contract at the next meeting.

CLAIMS:

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes for May 10, 2016, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.

ADJOURN:

There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 10:45 a.m.

___________________________               


____________________________

Warren Nash, President
            


Vicki Glotzbach, City Clerk

                                                                       4                                                   Board of Works

                             
                                                                                                   May 17, 2016

All meetings are recorded and on file with the City Clerk’s Office

